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Subject:    
 
Elimination of Subcategory NEMP 
 
 
 

 
In the past,  it had been standard office practice for Communications Intake staff to enter on the 
Fair Hearing Information System (FHIS) the subcategory NEMP for those hearing requests 
involving issues of employability determinations in Nassau County.   Nassau County has advised 
us that it is no longer necessary to continue this practice.   Effective immediately,  these requests 
should be processed without the use of a subcategory.    
 
If there are any questions with respect to this transmittal, you may contact your supervisor or  
Sue Fiehl at (518) 473-4779 or via email 90J029@dfa.state.ny.us. 
 
 

__________________________________ 
Mark Lacivita, Director of Administration 
  Office of Administrative Hearings 
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